
Five years ago; The June, 1956, meeting was held at Manor Country Club, and 
some seventy-eight superintendents and guests turned out for the occasion. Our 
host superintendent five years ago was Ernest Parsley. 

A brief prayer and a moment of silence was lead by Reuben Hines, Sr., for a 
former member, John Davis of National Capital Parks. 

It was at this meeting that it was voted to raise the dues from five to ten 
dollars per year. 

Five years ago must strike a familiar chord with Tom Dawson as it was then, 
on June the second, that Tom and Patricia were married. 

A Constructive Suggestion Report was lead by Charles Hallowell. The main censure 
seemed to be over the lack of air drainage on the first nine holes. 

The following is the first article I have received since taking over as editor. 
I wish to thank Hugh very much for his fine article, and I hope it will be an 
inspiration for others to follow his example. 

Color for the Golf Course 
by Hugh McRae 

Following the two excellent articles by Warren Bidwell and Frances deVos on 
"Color for the Golf Course" I had expected to hear some comment, but it is 
obvious that there is very little interest among golf course superintendents 
in any other color besides green, and of course, the grass does come first. 
A golf course with beautiful color and poor grass would be very impractical. 

It is unfortunate that when a golf course is planned there is only one thought 
in mind - when can we play the greens? There are times when it would seem that 
even the fairways are unnecessary. The plant nursery is just as important as 
the grass nursery and will pay just as big dividends in the final appearance of 
the golf course. One acre of liners of the right material can be planted for a 
very reasonable figure. If you use a landscape architect get a local man who 
has some knowledge of what grows well in your particular area. 

Many of the club house areas probably looked good 25 or 30 years ago but poor 
maintenance practices; lack of good help and various other causes are responsi-
ble for their shabby appearance today. The influx of women golfers makes it al-
most imperative that the area around the clubhouse should be attractive at all 
times. Many misleading statements are made about the cost of maintaining color 
on a golf course - one I heard recently was that it requires four extra men. 
This, of course, is ridiculous, unless flower beds are cut out all over the 
place. If the existing planted areas and the correct material used, in the sun 
and shade, there is no reason why the cost should be more than the seed and 
the labor required for planting and weeding, some of which can be done when it 
is too wet for other work. 

It is almost impossible to get too many Dogwoods in the foreground of the wooded 


